McIver’s Grant Public Library Board Minutes

Date:    8/24/12
Place:   Conference Room

Time:   2:00 pm

Members present: B. Harrington, D. Haynes, E. Coleman, K. Fowlkes, C. Harris, P. Law, J. Ryland, N. West, M. Wittber, K. Heckethorn
Members absent: T. Allmon, J. Emery, D. Donner, and D. Crews
Staff present: S. Simpson
I. Meeting called to order by Chairman Haynes
A. The minutes were reviewed.
B. B. Harrington made a motion to approve minutes.
C. J. Ryland made a motion seconded by

D. The minutes were approved.
II. Librarian’s Reports:

A. Treasurer

1. Balance of general fund: July $7,602.87
2. Balance of fines, etc. July $2,710.74
3. Balance of Memorial Fund July $6034.77
B. See handout:  Board Member Information
C. See handout:  Memorials received in August

D. See handout:  State Regional Report

E. See handout:  July Activities

F. See handout:  September Calendar of Events

G. Recently have had two good volunteers helping with the genealogy department.

1. Pam Sirmans
2. Mary Ellen Aube
H. Several local community members have published books/memoirs
1. Dallas Castleman

2. Neil McKee

3. Shari Heathcott

4. Tim Enochs

5. Ruby Garrett

6. Shannon Yarborough

7. S. Simpson will compile a list for the next board meeting.

I. Mary Carpenter, Regional Director will begin attending our board meetings in September.  

J. The annual Trustee Workshop will be soon.  Watch your mail for the dates and time.
III. Old Business:

A. Personnel Committee Report – N. West

1. The library director position has been re-posted 

 on the list serve including the new salary
2. At this time there is one applicant who is being considered for a phone interview.

3. The committee has reviewed/interviewed 

approximately a total of 13 applicants.

B. New Website Report – C. Harris

1. We have a facebook account!

2. We can twitter now!!!

3. Board members are encouraged to set up facebook/twitter accounts and post as much as possible.
IV. New Business:
A. Welcome Kerrie Heckethorn as a new Board Member!!!!!!
B. Art Work Display Area: 

1. The “Whiskey Painters of America” have offered a large number of paintings (8”X10”) for display.  Portions of the collection have been offered to our library.  Frames Etc. has offered to frame some of the paintings and rotate them on the new library’s art wall.

2. C. Harris made a motion to allow B. Harrington find more information on the artwork. J. Ryland seconded the motion. The motion passed.
3. Future decisions regarding the artwork displayed in the new library will require the appointment of an “art work” committee.    
VI. Meeting was adjourn at 3:00 pm
